STANFORD REC COMMISSION

Minutes of the July 14, 2010 meeting.

PRESENT:  Rich Dalzell, Sue Blouse, Mark D’Agostino, Evelyn Seipp, Sarah Rigilino, Renee Richard, and Karla Triola

ABSENT:  Karen Gale

GUEST:  Dan Gertling

Summer Program

Dan Gertling, Assistant Rec Director, gave report as to how the summer program is going.  The Summer Program began July 5th.

The field trip to Mountain Creek is scheduled for July 23rd.  Dan was able to get a discounted rate.  

Dan has constructed canopies for the Rec Rat, Rec office, and Gatehouse windows.

There was an incident resulting with a child breaking his arm.  Dan was very pleased with the way his staff handled this emergency and the response he received from the Stanford Rescue squad

Soccer

Summer soccer has begun as of Monday, July 12th.  Enrollment is down, with twenty- four children participating.

Fall soccer begins August 23rd, with ninety-nine children participating.  Sue is meeting with coaches next week.

Stanford History Day

This Friday night the First Battalion, [Civil War union reenactment] will set up and be available to the public.  The Rec Commission will provide a half hour of sack races.  Sarah Rigilino has offered to take care of this activity with the assistance of Jesselyn Sweeney, Land Staff.

Skatepark

The Rec Commission will go ahead with the skatepark/basketball court project.  It is unknown what happened to the Grant proposal or the decision concerning the Grant writing by Michael Haggerty and the deadline has passed.  The bids for the skatepark have been done, including site preparation, backtopping, and coating/painting.  AC Smith will be doing the contracting.

Wildlife Preserve Kiosk

Rich talked to Tom Elston, Land Maintenance, about constructing a kiosk for the Partridge Creek area.

Community Day 

The next meeting scheduled for Community Day is July 29th, 7pm, at the Grange.  The Rec will be doing a frog race, no pie-eating contest.  Karen Gale will take care of the musical entertainment.

Frankenstein’s Fortress meeting

This meeting is scheduled for August 11th, at 6pm, at the Rec pavilion. There will be no regular Rec Commission meeting for August.  Pete Wing has been contacted; meeting will be posted on the Rec board.

Diane Shea is looking for playground equipment and toys for her section of the Fortress.

Next meeting is September 7, 2010.

Respectively submitted, 

Karla Triola

